
Minutes – April 8, 2020 – Confirmed on June 10, 2020 

Longboat Roadrunners Executive Meeting Minutes  
Wednesday, April 8, 2020 – 8:00 p.m. 

Via Google Hangouts 
  

Attendance: 
President: Martin Odendaal 
Vice President: Jowenne Herrera 
Secretary: Sylwia Przezdziecki 
Race Coordinator: George Hubbard 
Coaching Coordinator: Steve Metzger 
Communications Coordinator: Kathleen Thompson 
Social Coordinator: Debra Kobe 
Past President: Bert de Vries 
 
Absent: 
Treasurer: Bill Prest 
Past President: Bert de Vries 

1. Welcome - including Tom Longboat acknowledgement - and attendance 

Steve read the revised acknowledgment, which has been approved by Jessica Balbuzoski, 
member of Tom Longboat’s family: 

As Longboat Roadrunners, we run to honour the spirit of Onondaga runner Tom Longboat; a 
member of the Six Nations of the Grand River, Canadian soldier and Boston Marathon champion.  

2. February minutes 

 The Executive approved the Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, February 19, 2020. 

3. Impact of COVID-19 on Sunset Shuffle and Island race 

The members discussed the option of focussing on the Island Race, and cancelling the Sunset 

Shuffle, which takes place a month earlier. This would impact the launch of the websites for the 

events. 

A decision on any cancellation was deferred to the next meeting. In the interim, work on any 

further Sunset Shuffle website development will be put on hold. 

4. Designs by Jojo  

Jojo provided a number of design and branding concepts for general Club apparel and for Island 

Race apparel (attached). Jojo shared his ideas for engaging and inspiring club membership 

through the apparel. 

Two vendors have been engaged: 

1. New balance 
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2. Levelwear 

Jojo will also explore contract with Sugoi and is looking for a vendor for a “buff”. 

Jojo will obtain a pricing breakdown (per quantity) for bulk purchase and printing.  

There was a discussion of how much the Club would subsidize the apparel. Last year’s surplus 

could be put towards the subsidy; additionally, not subsidizing the cancelled Cabot trail this year 

could free up some budget room for the subsidy. 

Regarding the design concepts for the Island Race, George suggested looking at some more 

concepts, perhaps incorporating the history of 20 years of Island Race designs into new design. 

5. Website update  

Martin gave an update on the website: updates and corrections were made to the Island Race 
and Sunset Shuffle sites, as well as minor tweaks to the main website. The race sites had been 
prioritized, but now the main site needs to be updated. 

Now is a good time to work on the website revamp. 

6. Events (online + one day when we can run together again) 

Status of New Members brunch – the brunch will be rescheduled for when it is possible and safe 

to do so. 

Steve provided a Coaching update:  

1. training has geared down, with a focus on longer strength days and a view to 

early fall races; 

2. Steve reached out to former club member and personal trainer Stephen Walter 

about setting up strength workouts for members via Zoom or Facebook Live. 

There was a suggestion to send out a communication on smart/safe running during the time of 

social distancing. 

7. Financials (including considering impact of Sunset Shuffle and Island race) 

Bill prepared the financial statements to the end of March, in advance of the meeting. (Attached) 

There was a discussion about the club’s financial health if no further activities can take place this 

year (no races/no revenue). The club can handle a lean year with its current assets. Costs that 

cannot be waived include insurance costs, unless Bill can negotiate their being carried over to 2021, 

and a large expense toward the end of the year will be the locker rental renewal. 
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8. Virtual pizza  

The virtual pizza was fresh and delicious. The crust was thin and perfectly textured. Everyone 
got extra olives. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Inventory/Equipment Manager: Martin will solicit interest for the role through the Facebook 
page. 
 
Toronto Island Volunteering Opportunity: in exchange for Longboat members assisting with 
sandbagging on Toronto Island, the club would get some volunteer hours for the Island race.  
However, this opportunity is currently unavailable as non-residents of the island are currently 
not permitted on the island. 
 
Social Memberships: should the club again offer social memberships for $25? This could be a 
lever to encourage former members to join, and provide a larger pool of people to volunteer 
with the races. No decision was made. 
 
Cabot Trail: Jojo provided an update. The Cabot Trail Relay has been cancelled and rescheduled 
to next year. Deposits were refunded, and whoever was selected for this year will be guaranteed 
a spot for next year. The club had 9 participants. 

Membership status: Sylwia will provide an update on club membership. 

Adjournment: At 9:07 p.m., the meeting was adjourned. 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. Longboat Roadrunners Balance Sheet (to 

2. Longboat Roadrunners Statement of Income and Expenses (to  
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Attachment 1: 
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Attachment 2: 

 

 


